From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Saturday, May 23, 2020 10:03 AM
To: Subject: Rotary Connecting - May 21st

Good morning folks,

Welcome to the May 21st edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

A few people ‘missing’ last Thursday, but still good to connect with club members – and to learn that most are adapting reasonably well to Phase 2…

If you missed us – Don T recorded the meeting:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/2uNlL7LP721La5Xw7HzDAoE8NcPeX6a80yhP8_pZyhscIlI-AQTQqs2H11d6rl7V    Password: 3d&7dKt$   Thanks Don.

Brian McFadden celebrated his birthday last Wednesday, the 20th.

David & Gayle Lobay will be celebrating their 47th anniversary next Tuesday, the 26th.  Congratulations.

And, 17 years ago today, you and your predecessors inducted me into the Rotary Club of Lantzville.

Thanks to everyone who offered to participate in the work “party” with the Nanaimo Foodshare this Saturday.  Now, we just have to work on the weather.

If you are interested in helping a small group clear up a section of the E&N or Parkway Trails sometime over the next few weeks – contact Jamal.

Vielen Dank to Joy for producing The Lance (attached for your reading pleasure) with a great summary of the remarks by Derek Snowden, Principal of Seaview Elementary in Lantzville.

From PE Mark:

· He has been in touch with Emmanuel Lint about the Lantzville Christmas Food Drive.  Emmanuel will be leading the way for one more year but it definitely looks like a project we could/should take on.  More to come in the fall.

· Mark has enough volunteers for this Saturday’s Community Breakfast at the 7-10 Club. Thanks.

Several members of our Club participated in the District on-line training offered last Saturday, everyone indicating that the sessions were well-run, easy to participate in and informative:

· Tessa – “Foundation Funds Management” – included a participant from South Africa.  Many clubs are concerned about raising funds for projects in the coming year.  There were several suggestions for “virtual” fundraisers.  Grants in the coming years will focus on sustainability.

· Lee – “Future Leadership Opportunities” – he noted differences between Canada and the US.    Stressed the core values of Rotary.  They were able to break-out into small sub-groups for discussions sessions.  Learned about the need for a good succession plan and to spread tasks within the club members.

· Shelia – “Membership and Public Image” – a need to improve the club brand in order to attract new members.  Still a perception that Rotary is for the “pale, male and frail”.  We need to develop a strong on-line presence.

· Jodie – “Changes in Youth Protection” – only those directly involved with youth require a Criminal Record Check.  While recognizing the importance of protecting our youth, ‘they’ are moving towards making the process a bit less complicated.

With lots of Rotarians participating (over 800 registered and up to 140 participating in some sessions), the District could be moving towards more 0n-line training in the future – less time-consuming (for participants) and considerably less expensive – although you lose the benefit and pleasure of personal engagement.

Next week:

· I’ve asked Dawne Anderson, from the Salvation Army in Nanaimo, to talk to us about the impact of Covid 19 on the Army’s programs.

· Randy and Greg have been asked to provide a short summary of what they learned during Rotary training on the 16th.

And, on Wednesday, June 3rd, we have a Board Meeting at 4:30.

Stay healthy and I hope to ‘see’ you all next Thursday,

Barry
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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”

May 21, 2020 - Month Theme is 
Youth Service 

IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK
Derek Snowden, Principal Seaview School

UPCOMING EVENTS

May 22nd – E&N Trail, Nanaimo Parkway

                   Clean-up. Call Jamal for details.  

May 23rd –  7-10 Breakfast

        23rd  -  Nanaimo Food Share Work 

                   Party. Bring weather appropriate

                   apparel. 

May 29th – Club Zoom Meeting


    Dawn Anderson, Salvation Army
 
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

Happy Birthday to Brian McFadden and  congratulations to David and Gayle Lobay on the celebration of their 47th wedding anniversary. 
PRESIDENT – BARRY SPARKES
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Zoom administrator, Don Tamelin welcomed members as they signed on and turned the meeting over to President Barry at 7:35 a.m.

President Sparkes spoke briefly about our ‘not happening’ this year Golf tournament. A gentle reminder as to what we will most definitely look forward to for 2021. 

CLUB NOTES
Feedback from president elect Mark Taylor, we will be working with Emmanuel Lint with the Lantzville Christmas food drive.  

800 Rotarians participated in the May 16th, all day District Learning programme. Happily, there were few ‘minor’ glitches. Tessa, Lee, Sheila & Jodie shared some of their observations from their sessions – ‘Rotary Foundation’, ‘Club Leadership’, Membership and Public Image’ & ‘Youth Exchange’.  

DEREK SNOWDEN- SEAVIEW SCHOOL

Effective November 2019 Derek began his tenure initially as acting principal and was recently confirmed as principal at Seaview School. Derek was born and raised in Nanaimo. He and his wife have five children. Derek has been teaching for 18 years. 

Seaview Elementary School is home to 265 students in 12 divisions and a staff of 40 people. In Derek’s words, there is an incredible sense of community within the school. Some teachers have called Seaview home for more than 20 years. For some students, they are 3rd generation learners. Seaview’s student population contains a diverse range of social, cultural, and economic backgrounds and the school plays an important role in Lantzville’s community. Facilities are often booked for community activities, and the Seaview PAC is very active and supportive. 

Student projects have centered on global action initiatives, energy conservation and recycling.  In a recent ‘Zinc Saves Lives’ campaign, Seaview students collected 6,000 batteries. In the class room reduce waste, re-cycle initiative, prior to Spring Break one class achieved zero waste.         

With the end of Spring break, education delivery became a whole new world.  The SD provided extra support for literacy programs, teachers developed learning at home modules and parents had to step in to help their children with school work. With the focus being literacy and numeracy, where needed, the SD paid for Internet access and chrome books. Starting on June 1st, voluntary school attendance will be part time. For September, the plan is to have a regular start-up.

While there have been tremendous challenges, the Seaview School community has been great. The Staff dealt with the issues, developed workable plans and has demonstrated great resilience.  

For everyone, it has been and continues to be an interesting time.       
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